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On 13th May 2025, Vice President Dr. Benjamin Bol Mel held a
consultative  meeting  with  the  Chairperson  of  the  National
Elections Commission (NEC), Prof. Abednego Akok Kacuol, to
discuss  ongoing  preparations  for  the  upcoming  general
elections scheduled in December 2026 – with particular focus
on delivering credible and timely elections.
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During  the  meeting,  Prof.  Akok  presented  a  comprehensive
progress report, outlining key milestones achieved over the
past two years and the roadmap ahead as South Sudan approaches
a defining moment in its democratic trajectory.

Vice  President  Dr.  Benjamin  Bol  Mel  reaffirmed  the  full
support of the Government of His Excellency President Salva
Kiir Mayardit in ensuring NEC is adequately resourced and
empowered to fulfil its mandate.

He  further  emphasized  the  conduct  of  peaceful,  fair,  and
credible elections is not only a national obligation but also
essential to democratic growth and sustainable stability.  The
Vice  President  urged  all  institutions,  stakeholders,  and
citizens to unite in the spirit of patriotism in this vital
endeavor.  The  success  of  these  elections  depends  on  a
collective  commitment  to  ensure  that  every  South  Sudanese
voice is heard, every vote counts, and that together, we build
a future rooted in peace, democracy, and inclusive governance.


